
 
Town of Torrey Planning Board   March 18, 2013 
 
Meeting called to order at 7:00 PM.   
 

Members present – Chairman Dave Granzin, Linda Lefko, Sam Selwood , Elaine Thiesmeyer, Floyd Hoover 
Excused ; Jack Hessney 
 

Minutes from the February meeting were accepted unanimously, moved by Elaine, seconded by Floyd.  
 
Ag Committee- No report 
 
County PB – Dave Granzin has been reappointed by YC legislators. 
 
Dwight James, Code Officer reported that no excavation at the Cheryl Lonie project on Perry Point, plans are still incomplete. 
 

Linda presented annual report on planning board reviews and actions. Following a lengthy discussion, she noted changes  
And will make the edits. She wills send out revised copy to members. 
 
Dwight James reported on illegal signs. He has contacted NYS DOT “TODS” and they will remove the sign placed on east side  
of Rte 14 near the town stone pile or he will write the business owners a letter to remove. The sign hanging on the grape row 
at Serenity Vineyards is advertising a website not owned by the Smiths. He will notify the Smith’s also. 
Dwight read NYS law regarding signs along state highways. 
 
Discussion on the edit changes needed for the Zoning Law, tentatively update code in September. 
 
 

Comp Plan Review –Need to call a meeting. 

 
New Business: 
The town moratorium on hydrofracking,and directional drilling has expired March 6th, discussion of the need for this 
moratorium. Motion by Linda 2nd Elaine to recommend the town entertain a new moratorium on drilling to be set up 
 in-line with State calendar. Carried  3-2     (3 Ayes- Lefko, Thiesmeyer, Hoover  2 Nays- Granzin, Selwood.) 
 
There being no further business before the board Linda made a motion to adjourn 2nd Sam carried at 9:05PM  
Respectfully submitted, 

Betty Daggett 

 


